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     Coming Events 
• Farmyard 

Friends visit, 
Tuesday 20 
October 

• Reports sent 
home  Monday 
14 Dec 

• Final Assembly 
Monday 14 Dec 
9.15am 

• Tuesday 15 Dec 
last day 
1.00pm finish 

 
 

 
  
 
 
  
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
                                                

 
 
  

 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 

Chiara Kurnaz 
Tere Chesham 
Class Teachers 

E-mail: 
ckurnaz@kns.ac.nz 

tchesham@kns.ac.nz 

     Days to  
     Remember: 

o Friday —           
Assembly 9.10am 

o Tuesday – school 
notices  

o Friday – poem book 
comes home 

 

Room 25 Newsletter Term 4, 2020 
 

Welcome to Term 4, we will be learning about: 

 

The Knighton Way: Maiatanga / Confidence - I try new things.  It’s okay if I make a 
mistake.  I can do things for myself.  I am special. 

Farmyard Friends – Our children will have the opportunity to learn about the animals 
through listening to them, touching them and observing them. They will even get to ride 
the pony! 

Wooden Arms - This beautiful book written by Sarah Johnson is the springboard for this 
play based learning experience. 

Celebrations – How we celebrate special occasions. 

Te reo Māori - We will be continuing with welcome and farewell phrases, counting and 
numbers, naming colours, responding to how we are feeling, saying what day it is today, 
and favourite stories, waiata and dance. 

… and of course every day, lots of play, and reading, writing and maths! 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

Swimming –  We will swim every Wednesday and Friday after 
lunch until the end of the term. We expect all children to 
participate unless they are sick and they bring a note.  Wear 
suitable clothing for easy undressing and bring a waterproof bag 
for wet togs and towel. Starting 20 October – week 2 (weather 
dependent). 
 

Sunhats - All children are required to wear their Knighton School 
sunhat this term when outside.  They will be kept at school.  I have 
everyone’s hat from term 1. Can you give your child a separate hat 
for KASP – it doesn’t have to be the Knighton one. Knighton hats are 
$10 from the online store – Kindo. 
 

 We are looking forward to another term of learning fun and 
progress. 
 


